
Friends of the S
P.O. Box 51518
2060 Queen Street East
Toronto, Ontario M4E 3V7
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Telephone: 699-3143

on the

Planning report for the
Spit baselands

11:00 ?.D., Toronto City Hall,
Committee Room 4

. Phone 392-7033 to be put
on the speakers list

. Write to your City Councill
Councillor Tom Jakobek.

and to the Mayor
(address and lax #s below)

Read the article below and
the Special Insert!

N EWS L ETTE R November 1996
Ifplanning repoft is adopted byCouncillors

Base of Spit $till in ieopandy to
industrial development

The Ciry of Tbronu Plznning O*or*"n
mning on the part of the Spit baselands ubere the "Golf Acadcmy" tuas to be locatcd and not
the rezoning of tbc area to Gr (conscntation lands), llr tlas rcqacsted by Tbronto Ciry Council
on May 2L Tbe City smf still thinhs projects sucb as the "Golf Acadctny" or industial uses
arc dcirabh for this arca. in mie of tbe fact that all Councilhn voud for a rezoninq to Gr.

This means thar we havc to fight
another battlc to prorect the Spit,
i t s  w i ld l i fe  and the  recrea t iona l
lands cherished by thousands.

The report says rhat thc l2 hectare

parcel rhat Ciry Council re<luested

to be rezoncd Gr:
. l)oes nor have significant natural

and environmental attributes
. Is noc an inrportanr habitat for

wildlife
. Is an unattractive wasteland
. Is not needed for the continued

existence of the wildlife in the area
(continues over)

your
effective lobbying is by residents of the ward (some councillors won't take
people who live outside their ward). lt is best to write a letter to your

to the Mayor. Mailing address is City Hall, Toronto, Ontario MsH 2N2

w Your presence is needed at
Land Use Committee

AS AN EDITORIAL

foronto being named the best ciry
I in the world in which to live and

work by Fortune Magazine (see over),
spurred a gleeful gloatfest from local
politicians.
lVair a minute!
The real heroes in the piece are the
ci t izens, who, individual ly and as
pan ofgroups (such as Friends ofthe
Spit and hundreds of others) worked
tirelessly - and often fought against
their  pol i t ic ians -  to improve the
qualiry of life in the ciry.

It is thanks to these "ordinary people
doing extraordinary things" that we
have a caring ciry, beautiful parks,
vibranr neighbourhoods and the
countless other amenities, large and
small ,  that make Toronto a good
place to live.
A toast to dl of pu!

And, lett be fair, thank you to the
enlightened and devoted politicians
who did help.

h a//

ward # Phone Fax
Mayor Barbara Hall 392-7001 392-0026
1 David Hutcheon 392-7909 392-1867
2 Chris K.-Kuczynski 392-O2O2 392-0398

ward # Phone Fa,r
9 Steve Ellisf. 392-7904 392-1050
10 TomJakobekt 392-7915 392-0390
11 Rob Maxwell 392-7908 392-1050
12 Betty Disero 392-7011 392-0212
13 JohnAdamsf 392-0013 392-1461
14 HowardJoy 392-7912 392-1865
15 Kay Gardnerf 392-7017 392-1873
16 Michael Walkert 392-7906 392-1050
t Member of Land Use Comminee - 'Chair

3 Mario Silva
4 Martin Silva

392-7012 392-7957
392-7910 392-0095

5 Dan Leckiet 392-79'11 392-1870
6 Kyle Raef 392-7093 392-0206
7 Pam McConnellt 392-7916 392-7296
8 PeterTabuns 392-7914 392-1744

mayor @ city.toronto.on.ca
CouncilMembers:
ward_xx @ ci$.toronto.on.ca
(where 'lx" is the number ol
their ward). For instance,
ward_1 0 @ city.toronto.on.ca
will reach Ward 10
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FOR 1996 Check your

Memberships for 1996 are now due and stil l remain at :
$5.00 - Individual
$8.00 - Household/group

Please fil lthis form and mail it with your cheque to:
Friends of the Spit
P.O. Box 51518, 2060 Queen St. East
Toronto, ON M4E 3V7

YgS, I want to renew my membership in Friends of the Spit

Phone

You willsee "REN/96" when your
membership is up-to-date for 1996.

ADDRESS CORRECTIONS. Please
indicate address/name corrections
on the labelon the reverse.

Name

John and Jane Eider
123 Teal Street
Toronto, ON M4M 4M4

REN/96

Vet for 1996. whv not
inailyour chequb for
an amount covennq
both 1996and 1997.
You will save time and
money and rnake the
treastirer happy!
tr Ctrect here if
you arc renewing for
both 1996 and 19!17.

Golf driving rangc... back on the agenda? (cont'd)

It is up to ygu to contradict these assertions.

Indeed, the MTRCA (Metro Toronto and Region
Conservation Authoriry) has identified the site as part of

an ESA (environmentally significant area) encompassing

the entire North Shore Park and Base of the Spit, due to
the existence of a mix of habitats along with regionally
rare plant species. (The Ciry staff counters that these

species are also found elsewhere in the Port!)

The City staff also claims *rat "many of the objections

to the golf academy proposal referred ro the protection of

the enrire lrslie Street Spit and rhe Base of the Spit which

are dready designated and protected as Natural Area or

ESA in the Officid Plan". Of course, because the people
who wrote the leners know that the Spit is the sum of its

para and thar its viabiliry and diversiry CI a wildlife habitat

and i ts attract iveness as a publ ic park require a large
landmass, of which the site in question is a cridcd part.

It is up to g to make that poinC

Friends of the Spitt position

Our group advocates that the entire Spit, including
the whole of the bxelands sourh of rhe present alignment

of Unwin Avenue (see map over), should be designated as
conservation lands, for wi ldl i fe habitat and "passive"

recreation.

It is a proactive and positive position, in view of the
increasingly large (huge?) number of people who come to
the area for a diversiry ofleisure activiries.

Industry

The report claims that the l2-hectare site is critical to
the cirys industrial strategy and that millions in revenues
would be lost if it is not used for indusry. This kind of

scaremongering calculadons leave us quite sceptical, given

that there is adequate space on other parts of the Port
lands (north of Unwin Avenue) and at the site of Ataratiri.

WE NEED YOUR HELP.  Come to  the  Land Use
Committee meeting and bring your friends (numbers &
count). 'Write to your Counci l lor and to the Mayor,
reminding them of their commitment in May, and ask
your friends to do so. Post a notice on lnternet sites.

report (16 pages) is
at City Hall, from Land Use Committee Clerk. Tit le is:
Beport on Areas of Environmental Signifbance or lnterest
in the Port Area south of the Ship Channel.

Spit helps boost'Toronlo 
to #l

"V'e're top o' thc utorld", pro-

ckimed The Toronto Star wlten

Fortune Magazine said it had

ranbd Tbronn the bcst city in tk

uorld in uthich m liae and uorh.

According to the Star, the Spit

contributed "by hanging out therc

in *re lake as an urban attraction."

This is no surprise for Friends,

who knew al l  along how great
the Spit is! It's very comforting,

howcver, to be reminded of it by

outsiders. Special thanks to the

founding members of Friends of

the Spit, who, rwo decades ago,

had the vision and foresight to

fight for protccting the Spit as a

Public Urban Wilderness.
r t * : t * * * *
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An ideal companion for o<plorinq
the Spit, rhis booklet with' colouri
photos is designed for che general
public and naturalis rs.
Tb order, send $6.00 per book
( inc ludes  pos tage)  w i th  your
name, address and phone number
to  Fr iends  o f  th i  Sp i t  a t  the
address above.
To ensure delivery for Christrnas,
we must receive your order by
November.30.

Super Gift Idea:
The Spit Kit

;:::,#:;"::"ffil'::;;t
\Tn \ -lAod orc size fts all!\{i)"/ih. 

Spit Kit includes:
*1 year membership in Friends

of the Spit
* Plant Communities of the lrslie

Street Spit (ou, plant book - see below)
* Bird checklist
* Come, explore (brief inrro vrith map)
* Spit poster (mailed in a rube)*
* A seasonal card announcing the

membership**
Fo r  each  Sp i t  K i t :  se  nd  $15  pe r
ind iv idual  membership or  $18 per
household (2 persons or more at the
same address) to Friends of the Spit
at the P.O. Box address above.
Include: name, complete address
and  phone  number  o f  t he  new
member(s) and your name, address
and phone number (unless otherwise
requested, Kit will be mailed to you).
To ensure delivery for Christmas,
your order must be sent no later than
November 30.
* Postcrs are free. An amount of $4.00 in
the price of the Spit Kit covers the cost of
rhe rube and postage. Posters are available at
the Spit from the MTRCA (who designed
and produced them) from their trailer at the
gate or their vehicle. If you want no poster,
send $l l  ( individual membership) or $14
(household) per Spit Kit.
** Ifthe recipient has never been to the Spit,
a nice exra would be to offbr a guided tour,
with snack and beverage your treat.



Friends of the Spit
P.O.  Box  51518
2060 Queen Street East
Torontd. Ontario M4E 3W

rerephone: 6ee-3143 
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. phone 3e2-7033

NEWSLETTER

i t .  rhcreforc that  i t  should be rezoncd ( l r

BOB ||UNTER

You win some. \'ou lose
some.
Herc's the win: the
nutn idea of a driving
runge on the leslie SPit
ha"s been shat uPon

nrightilv fnrnr ahigh at Toronto City Hell'

A driving range is an ecological dead

zone whipped by a hailstorm of g,olf

h.rlls, tht'ground so'lkcd with poisons

and shrrvetl relentlesslv trl keep it "trim '

l l r t '  r trgument t lsed hv The

l)topontnts. irs the hustlers are alwavs

clr l lcd. rvrts thrtt  t l t t ' rrca *herc t[cr

\\ l tntt ' ( l  to l t l tck ottt  l r  dr i l ing l l rr ige
' ' \ \ i t \ t l  

l  I ) : t f l  o l  t l l t ' sp t t  l l  \ \ lL \  to  h ( '

locrted hchvccn thc l'irst (;ate. at [Jnwin

\r ' t ' . .  lLttd r l t t 'St 'cottt l  ( i l t t t ' .  lust lx 'rontl

thc nrcado* ttnd hefore the enrhltnk-

n1cn1 bcgirrs.
Tcchnicdlv. tlre spit dot'sn t bcg,in

until thc Second (iatc, nru see. lt had

hern zoned differently - as if ecosys-

tems, even intere;ting, evolving new ones

like the spit's, had plecise borders' like

municipalities.

email your City councillor

m ayo r @ city.toronto. on. ca
Counci l  Members:
ward_xx @ city.toronto.on. ca
(where "xt' ' is the number of
their ward). For instance,
ward_1 0 @ city.toronto.on. ca
will reach Ward 10 Councillor
Tom Jakobek.

3 Mario Silva
4 Maftin Silva
5 Dan Leckief
6 Kyle Raet

On May 21,  when Ciry  ( ,ounci l  votcd un,rn intously  ro re icct  p l r rns f i r r  a  ( lo l idr iv ing r , rngc,r t r  thc

area Gr (conservarion lancls), it was hailed as a grcat victory fbr cit izens. Unfortunately, that victory
' l -hc ( . i rv  I ) lanning staf f  rccornnrcncls  rnr i i r r t r r in ing indu.st r ia l  zoning on that  p, t r t  r , f  rhe l t . rsc l , rnc ls .

' l ' l rc  
arr ic le  rcproduccd bclorv appcr : r .d  tn E1,e \v fagazine of  . ]unc ( r .  l9 ' ) ( r  \ \c ' f i 'c l  i t  nr . tkcs; r

on the matter of
Planning report for the Spit baselands

speakers l ist
to the Mayor

November 1996
Spit birscland and to rez.one the
may be only of  shor t  durat ion.

vcrr ' . ' lor ; r rcnt  c . rse f i r r  the l rca

12 Betty Disero 392-7011 392-0212
13 John Adamst 392-0013 392-1461
14 HowardJoy 392-7912 392-1865
15 Kay Gardnert 392-701 7 392-1 873
'16 Michael Walkert 392-7906 392-1050
t Member ol Land Use Comminee -'Chair

Thursday, November 21
Your presence is needed at

Land Use Committee

.Write to your City

bei

11 :00 a.m., Toronto City Hall,
Committee Room 4

to be put on the
Counci l lor and

. l r t

No homelorthe ronoe
In reality, the meadow and voung l.ake onlrrio pilcd on rop. firrming J 

-

filrests that have grown up in the space bgaches and wet mcadows, uith mired [ll(' lofolllo :ll('rt l{x)k (rt lltt' tlt'tt rt'rtrtlg

between tlnwin and the TorOnto Hartxrur scrub and immalure woodlands taking srottlttls r|itlt rttt t'rtgt'rntss trttrtl rrf dt's

Commission mlrina are every bit as root. Ptr:ttion i\ntl il lrroks likt rhu ll h' :rhlt

much a part of rhc spit hiorc$on as the , The five-kilometre peninstrla serves ttt ctrn on ' I l tt rrrtt !

pOnds and thc c0tl0nw00ds out by the 
'.1\ a showcase lor sp0nlaneous ecoloti,l-

lighthouse wherc thc retluing hlaCktrirds cal rcgcneration. ScerLs blew or washed

arc nesting in thc tall grass, over from thc Toronto lslands, ttr clse

1'hc sPit hu :r specirrl placc in the were carried by birds md aninLds. Thc

hearts of'lirrOnto-arca birdcrs. hikers. landfill being durnped there c0ntaincd

j0gglrs. inline skatcrs, hioclisrs rnrl enough lifc itsdf, no douht, lo trigqcr its

u'ildlife lOicrs. Phnned in thc 5()s u^s .r o\\n cvennliil restoration, but tlte conrhi

brcakn:rlrr for u sur)(]ntorl for irrcrr:lrsctl nlttion 0f natttlc lrnd irttlustn Ilrshioncrl

( ir .ert Lltkcs slr ippinU t lr : t t  n6t,r rrr:r teri l r l  sonttthi l tg lL\tol l ishi l lql \  f ic l l .

izcd. thr harrert l l i le 9f rubblc f1,nr l) isplaccd frt tnt rt t l tct t t t t t t t : t l  r tct

rtilicr to\\r,r t,rclNttions. dcrn0lition lnti lantls. ntarsht's. sw:tntPs untl nttadows

Strrct rtpairs hls hrContr 0Lrr I) :rradist,  (srtmt' t inles. indttt l .  l l r  t l t ' i r i t t l l  I ' l t t tqts)

Rcsaincrl .  t l t r  nt igr l ton hi lds t l tr t l  r t i l l  prtss t l trottglt

Its spine is r larer of concrett'. blick Read thg aftiCle
md other constnlction nrrtcrial \\'ith silt
and sund drcdged from tlre bottonr of in thg NeWSlgttef !

How io reeffi"fod eity
Most effective lobbying is by residents of the ward (some councillors won't take call
from people who live outside their ward). lt is best to write a letter to your

to the Mayor. Mailing address is City Hall, Toronto, Ontario MsH 2N2
Ward # Phone Fax Ward # Phone Fax
Mayor Barbara Hall 392-7001 392-0026 | I Steve Ellrst. 392-7904 392-'1050
1 DavidHutcheon 392-7909 392-1867 I 10 TomJakobekt 392-7915 392-0390
2 Chris K.-Kuczynski 392-0202 392-0398 I 11 Rob Manvell 392-7908 392-1 050

392-7Q12 392-7957
392-7910 392-0095
392-7911 392-1870
392-7093 392-0206

7 Pam McConnellt 392-7916 392-7296
8 PeterTabuns 392-7914 392-1744


